Village of Bellwood

 Meeting Minutes ~ May 4th, 2020
The Village of Bellwood Board of Trustees held its regular meeting on May 4th, 2020 at the Village Auditorium. Mel Bomar, chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. with Joyce Napier, Connie Scholz, Jeremy Junck and Scott Romshek. Also in attendance were Angie Wellman, Ray Sueper, & Paul Nickolite. 
The chairman stated that the open meetings law is in effect.
The minutes of the April 6th meeting were up for approval. Joyce motioned to approve the minutes and Jeremy seconded.  A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor. 
The May receipts and the bills were read. Scott motioned and Joyce seconded to pay the bills as read.  A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor.
Bills and prepaid bills were as follows:

	United States Treasury
	-2,314.58

	Nebraska Department of Revenue
	-772.53

	Nebraska Department of Revenue
	-655.06

	Love Signs Inc.
	-19,505.09

	Angie Wellman
	-35.00

	Bellwood Ampride
	-495.39

	Butler Co. Treasurers Office
	-1,000.00

	Butler County Rural Public Power
	-3,126.58

	Card Services
	-21.48

	Core & Main
	-603.27

	D Sign Shop
	-96.00

	Nebraska Public Health Environmental Lab
	-53.00

	Principal Life Insurance Co
	-150.00

	Schieffer Signs
	-385.00

	Verizon Wireless
	-87.25

	Windstream
	-343.11

	Columbus Telegram
	-164.02

	Mr. Ray Sueper
	-209.20

	One Call Concepts, Inc.
	-5.37


Zoning and building updates were given. Ray Sueper provided the board with a detailed sheet about the last month’s business. He discussed how he’d like to update our codes to the 2012 International building codes and plumbing. Joyce motioned and Connie seconded to go ahead with the 2012 codes.  A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor. The Romshek property was discussed. Jason would like a variance for his property. Connie motioned and Jeremy seconded to approve the variance.  A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor. Jason would also like to pave the property at his expense. Scott motioned and Joyce seconded to approve the paving project. A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor.
Scott motioned and Joyce seconded to approve the ad the village will be placing on the radio station thanking frontline responders. A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor.
Marque updates were given. It should be installed in the coming weeks and is already on order. 
Paul gave an update on the treatment plant. Armor coat will be May 14th. There are also numerous hydrants that need repair or replacing. 
There being no further business, Scott motioned and Jeremy seconded to adjourn. A roll call vote was taken, this motion passed with all in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 7:56 pm.
Angie Wellman, Clerk
